Info

From: Phil Camill <pcamill@bowdoin.edu>

Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 2:58 PM

To: Goump Djalogue; Rick Armstrong; Jamal Shirley; Info
Subject: research postponed

dear goump, rick, jamal, and the nirb review board,

due to the covid-19 pandemic, the research i was supposed to conduct on south baffin summer 2020 will need to be postponed to 2021.

goump, i will need to file another amendment in the npc system to change the dates, and i will have to update the research license, accordingly, jamal. rick, if
you could please release my 2020 accommodations reservation at nri, i would appreciate that. i'm assuming i will need no further review with nirb to move the
research to 2021.

i'm hoping that the third attempt next summer will finally be successful!

thank you, all.

phil camill
bowdoin college



